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April 2006 Meeting
	DATE:
	Wednesday, April 19, 2006

NOTE LATER DATE 

	TIME:
	8:00PM

	PLACE:
	Hostelling International New York (HINY)

891 Amsterdam Avenue at 103rd Street

	ROOM:
	Chapel Room


      AGENDA

      7:45PM Sign-in

      8PM Call to Order

1.  President's Report

2.  District Leaders' Reports

3. Guest Speaders:
     NY State Controller
     Alan Hevesi
      Assemby  Member, 69th
     Daniel O'Donnell

     Candidates:
     NYS Senate  30th District

C. Virginia Fields


Bill Perkins


Ruben Vargas

     Candidate for US Senate

Jonathan Tasini

4.     Judicial Delegate Nominations

5.      New Business

6.      Adjournment

CALENDAR
Mon, Apr 10 at 6:00-8:00PM   Upper West Side Town Hall Meeting
PLACE: New York Historical Society, CPW at 77thSt

Tues, Apr. 11,  (Time TBD)   CB7 Task Force on Rezoning 
PLACE:  American Bible Society, 62nd St & Broadway 

Wed, Apr 19 at 8:00PM   Three Parks Meeting
PLACE: HINY 891 Amsterdam Ave at 103rd St., Chapel Room

Wed. Apr 19  from 9am-11am    Forum on Home Rule, Baruch Coll.
137 E. 22d St.

Wed, Apr 26 at 8:00-9:00PM    Three Parks Board Meeting
PLACE: HINY 891 Amsterdam Ave at 103rd St.

Sun, Apr 30 at 3:00-6:00PM    Three Parks Fundraiser
PLACE: Turkuaz, 2637 Broadway, corner of 100th St

Wed, May 10 at 8:00PM  Three Parks Meeting
PLACE:  891 Amsterdam Ave at 103rd St., Chapel Room
Wed, May 24 at 8:00-10:00PM
Three Parks Endorsement Meeting,
PLACE: HINY 891 Amsterdam Ave at 103rd St., Rm 115

Sat. Apr. 29     Anti-war Rally in New York City

President’s Column
Theresa Canter

Wow, what a great turnout we had for the Three Parks Attorney General Forum in March! Thank you all for coming! In one of our more competitive races this year, it was very gratifying to have an opportunity to hear all the candidates for AG in one evening. We thank Richard Brodsky, Andrew Cuomo, Mark Green, Charlie King, Sean Patrick Maloney, and Denise O’Donnell for appearing at our club meeting for their allotted 10 minutes.  The forum was an excellent opportunity to meet and assess each candidate on the issues that most concern our community. Many thanks to all those who participated in making the meeting a success! New board members Maryann Marks and Yvonne Vuillemoz kept the meeting moving right along with their timer system, which was a great help to me! It was a fast-paced event, but hopefully interesting and informative. 

We will continue our focus on the state elections in April with a candidate meeting for State Senate, 30th District, on April 19th….as I write.. those candidates are C. Virginia Fields, Bill Perkins and Ruben Vargas. Alan Hevesi, who is running as the un-opposed incumbent for NY State Controller, will also speak and take questions, as will our Assembly Member, Daniel O’Donnell.  In addition, we will hear a presentation from Jonathan Tasini, who is a candidate for US Senate.  It is a great opportunity to hear not only the candidates whom you already know, but those who are new faces on the political landscape. We will have two meetings in May, our endorsement meeting will be on May 24th, the fourth Wednesday of the month. By then, we hope to have heard candidates for every office we are voting on in September. Please remember, you must be a member in good standing, and current in your dues, to vote in our endorsements.

We have yet another big event in April! The Three Parks 31st Anniversary benefit is on Sunday, April 30th from 3:00 to 6:00 PM, at Turkuaz, 2637 Broadway at 100th Street. Many thanks to all of you who have already responded by sending in your checks! It’s going to be a fabulous afternoon! We’re honoring State Senator Liz Krueger with the Ted Weiss Public Service Award, for her consistent support of progressive causes, and the Riverside Park Fund with the Jesse Crawford Community Service Award for their remarkable volunteer work with the park. We will also bestow our Lifetime Achievement Award on former City Council Member, Philip Reed, a long time member and former District leader of Three Parks! Plus, you’ll get to talk politics with your friends from the club and the numerous electeds (and candidates) who’ll be sure to be there! We will have extra invitations at the next meeting for those who may not have received one in the mail. It’s not too late to plan to attend! The members’ rate to attend is $45. If you are able to do so, please consider being a Benefactor ($500), Patron ($250) or Sponsor ($150). Regardless of the level, I do encourage all to come. Besides paying for the Club’s on-going expenses, the proceeds of the benefit will also be used to help us further our social justice efforts, community activism, and support progressive Democrats candidates in the upcoming elections! 

If you want to receive email updates of the club’s activities and other items of community and political interest, please send your email address to ThreeParksDems@aol.com. If you are willing to receive only the email version of our newsletter, saving us a few dollars over the year, please let us know. Also, take a look at our website….. www.ThreeParksDems.org. We are updating it on a regular basis now, and it will be a handy source for club information and events. 
THREE PARKS

 ANNUAL FUNDRAISER

Sunday, APRIL 30,2006 3-6pm

TURQUAZ RESTAURANT
RENT GUIDELINES HEARINGS

(From Tenants & Neighbors)
The Rent Guidelines Board is back. This year they may try  to impose the largest, most unfair rent increases in two decades. If you don't want a huge increase, come to the RGB hearings. Let's make our voices heard.

The first two hearings will be held:

Wed., April 26, 9:30 a.m.-Noon
The Great Hall, Cooper Union7 East 7th St., NY, NY


Monday, May 8 (preliminary vote), 5:30 p.m.-9:30 -.m.
The Great Hall, Cooper Union

In the meantime, there are two activities to attend:
Forum on Home Rule, co-sponsored by the Coalition for the Homeless, Met Council and Tenants & Neighbors


=> April 19, 9:00-11:00 a.m. 
=> Newman Real Estate Center at Baruch College, 
137 E. 22nd St., Manhattan

CITYWIDE "Fair Rents Rally" at City Hall, focusing on home rule, reform of tax break programs and code 
enforcement.  
Tentatively set for Wed., May 17 at 4 p.m.

District Leader Report




By Bob Botfeld

REZONING 96th TO 110thSTREET

ITS OUR NEIGHBORHOOD
Our Upper West Side neighborhood between 96th Street and 110th Streets is under consideration for rezoning.  The rezoning initiative began because of the public outcry over the two 30+ story towers under construction by Extell Corporation at Broadway and 100th Streets.  

BRIEF HISTORY:

While many areas of Manhattan and the rest of the city have undergone extensive rezoning in the last few decades,  our area has not been rezoned (with a few small exceptions) since 1961.  In the late eighties an effort to implement a comprehensive contextual rezoning of the area was proposed that limited the height of new buildings on the avenues and the side streets.  However, because that rezoning would have doubled the permitted density of the avenues, allowed buildings much taller than nearly all existing ones, and permitted building on the open spaces in Douglass Houses, the effort was defeated.  

BASIC ZONING:

The skyscrapers under construction at 100th street are possible because the current zoning allows for unlimited height.  Broadly speaking, the area is composed of two zoning districts: 


R8   - west of Amsterdam Ave to Riverside Drive..


R72 - east of Amsterdam Ave to Central Park West. 

R8 permits buildings of unlimited height.  An R8 apartment building can be as low as 11 stories or as high as high as 37 stories or more depending upon the choice of architectural style and whether the owner of the building has purchased air rights from neighboring buildings.

R8 buildings are restricted by the bulk limitation of its FAR  (Floor to Area Ratio) of 6.  Bulk limitation roughly means how much usable floor area can be constructed on a given lot.  It is measured in floor to area ratio.  The floor to area ratio (FAR) expresses the relationship between the amount of usable floor area inside a building and the area of the lot upon which the building stands.  For example, a building on a 10,000 (ex. 100x100) square foot lot with a FAR of 6 could contain 60,000 square feet of floor area.  This is typical of the pre-war 11-12 story apartment buildings found on West End Avenue and Broadway.

Zoning regulates many features of a new building including the height, bulk, permitted use, setbacks, yard area, parking, and many others.  But the primary purposes of the proposed rezoning changes are to regulate new building height, mandate street wall height, and make the overall building bulk conform to the predominant building types found in our area today - called contextual zoning.

Contextual zoning prohibits tower type set backs (typically found on Second and Third Avenues on the east side) and encourage continuity with the street wall typically found on West End Avenue and Broadway.  Some possible contextual zoning codes are  as follows: :

Zoning
FAR
Height Max
Height  Max 

Code

Street Wall *
Building *

      R8A
6.02
    85’

  120’

      8BR
4.0
    60’

   75’

      R9A
7.5/10
   95’/102’
135’/145

      R9x

9.00
    120’

160’/170’

The approximation used is 10 feet equal to one story.

*  The two numbers refer to the heights on a narrow and wide street respectively

WHAT WOULD WORK:

Broadway is our town square where neighbors, shoppers, and residents often stop and chat.  More than 75% of the buildings are twelve stories or lower.  We should preserve the sunlight on these avenues for at least part of the day. 

New buildings over 12 stories would make the sidewalks, streets and neighboring apartment buildings much darker.  Pedestrians on Broadway and the other avenues would be in the shadows more often.  

So to preserve our neighborhood, we need contextual zoning that modifies the avenue zoning districts from R8 to R8A and the side streets including the narrow avenue, Manhattan Avenue, from R8 to R8B.  (R8B is similar to R7A).  This means that new construction on the avenues would be limited to a height of twelve stories.  

The R8B designation for the side streets and Manhattan Avenue would limit the height to that of a tall brownstone.  Since there are few open building sites on the side streets today,  the primary purpose of the 8B zoning is also to help preserve the existing brownstones and other classic pre-war buildings.

At the March 29 CB7 our elected officials, Borough President Scott Stringer,, Councilmember Inez Dickens, Councilmember Melissa Mark Viverito, Assemblyman Daniel O’Donnell, and State Senator Eric Schneiderman and former City Councilman Bill Perkins all expressed support for the rezoninng.  
Come to the Community Board 7 meetings as they discuss this issue and tell them that you want 8A/8B  rezoning for our neighborhood.   Call or write Mayor Bloomberg,  Borough President Scott Stringer,, Councilmember Inez Dickens, Councilmember Melissa Mark Viverito,  Assemblyman Daniel O’Donnell, and State Senator Eric Schneiderman and let them know that you support these changes  for contextual zoning 8A/8B. 

HOUSING HELP 
Councilmember Gale Brewer’s office is offering housing workshops on Thursday evenings at 
563 Columbus Ave/87th St.  from 5-6:30pm
.  Call 212-873-0282 for an appt
MORE ZONING:

SOME FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

What is the current zoning for the area?
R8 for nearly all the blocks between 97st and 110st and between Amsterdam Avenue and Riverside Drive and R72 east of Amsterdam Avenue except for CPW which is R8 south of 107th street/; 

What zoning would maintain the current density of this area but also provide height limitations, and maintain the style of building found in the neighborhood?

R8A for avenues;  R8B (or 7A) for the side streets.

What about parking?
Under the current zoning there is no requirement for parking for new residential buildings built on the west side of  Manhattan south of 110th Street..  New construction of larger buildings should include mandated parking for residents.  

What are other problems with allowing larger or bulkier buildings than the current zoning in our district?
Any significant upzoning,  permitting larger buildings than the current zoning, triggers a requirement for a lengthy  Environmental Impact Study (EIS)  which could take from 6-18 months or more to complete.  In that time, much new construction could be started and would not be subject to the new codes.

. 
NEIGHBORHOOD RESIDENTS DEMAND REZONING
By Lynn Max
Seven hundred neighborhood residents filled the Sanctuary of Congregation Ansche Chesed on Mar. 29 at Community Board 7’s Rezoning Committee meeting and called for immediate rezoning for the 96 -110 Street area.  Many attendees expressed continued outrage at the Extell Corporation which is constructing the 37 and 31 story towers at Broadway and 100th Street, and want a quick response from the Community Board to prevent more of this type of  development.  
At a March 15th Community Board 7 meeting, the City Planning Department had proposed upzoning for the Broadway Corridor.  That proposal was soundly rejected by the vast majority of the meeting’s attendees who support rezoning of all the Avenues in this area to R8A, contextual zoning which limits new construction to a maximum height of 120 feet, about 12 stories.  Currently, 64% of the buildings on Broadway are eight stories or less and 79% are 12 stories and below.  Attendees also support much lower zoning on the side streets, 7A, or possibly 8B, which would protect the brownstones and other low rise buildings which are unprotected under the current zoning.
City Council Members Melissa Mark-Viverito and Inez Dickens both came out in support of the 8A rezoning for the Avenues.  Borough President Scott Stringer stated that the Community Board should do what the community wants, as did Assemblyman Daniel O’Donnell.  In a letter dated March 29, O’Donnell supported 8A stating that 8A would allow for  “protection of this historic neighborhood”.
Speakers urged the Community Board to put this on a fast track, expressing dismay that the Board has not acted with more haste to protect our community.  Many called for a moratorium on building permits until rezoning is accomplished.  A large number of soft spots, (sites ripe for development) exist in this area.  Stores are already closed on Amsterdam and Columbus south of 100th Street and residents expressed fear of what was going to be built there and the impact of losing nearby shopping, particularly affordable shopping, has had on their lives.  The C-town, a lower cost supermarket on Columbus and 100th Street, is rumored to be closing in June.  
Many thanks to all the Three Parks members who organized and publicized the event through the following Committees: Tabling, Phone Calling, Postering, Sign Making and March 29th Volunteers: Catherine Beason, Don Berger, Barbara Cutney, Jock Davenport, Miki Fiegel, Janice Harrison, Phil Henshaw, Estelle Kattelson, Estelle Levy, Mary Ann Marks, Steve Max, Antonine Monplaisir, Elizabeth Moore, Corine Pettey, Rose Podrasky, Nora Prentice, Harriet Rugg, Milovoy Samurovich, Doris Schreiber, Lorraine Springer-Scott, Steve Strauss, Ken Tulloch, George Voorhis, David Walker, Ellen Werner, Lauren Williams, Judy Wood and especially to our District Leaders, Cynthia Doty and Bob Botfeld.  My apologies to anyone I inadvertently left out.
And thanks to the rest of the Three Parks members who turned out in force to support 8/A, 7/A rezoning.
The Community Board’s next Task Force on Rezoning meeting is on April 11, 2006 when they are expected to make a recommendation to the full Board. Three Parks will be there monitoring the discussions and the vote. Residents are urged to write to the Community Board  to Borough President  Scott Stringer, to Council Member Inez Dickens and to Mayor Bloomberg requesting that they follow the community’s recommendations and that rezoning happen expeditiously to preserve our wonderful community.  

LATEST ON THE JUDICIAL CONVENTION ISSUE
By Alan Flacks
Yes, Virginia, there will be judicial nominating conventions this year.  Earlier this year, U.S. District Court Judge John Gleeson found that the unique New York State schema since 1921 of nominating State Supreme Court judges by party judicial conventions, rather than by primary elections, was unconstitutional on First Amendment grounds in that the voters had no say in selecting candidates at the conventions which were controlled by political party bosses.  However, the judge stayed his own decision in Margarita Lopez Torres, et al. vs. N.Y. State Board of Elections, et al. upon application of the losing Defendants provided that they seek an expedited appeal from the U.S. Court of Appeals for the 2nd Circuit.  Interestingly, the prevailing Plaintiffs joined in this request evidently because the matter is too important not to have appellate review. 
 
The Second Circuit has “fast-tracked” the case for briefing now and scheduled oral argument the week of June 5th.  A decision ought to be made this year in order to allow the State legislature to provide a method which would withstand constitutional scrutiny in the event the District Court ruling is affirmed.  [The N.Y. State Senate has already passed such a bill.]  Serious questions are involved including the ability of incumbent judges to run for re-election and to campaign and to raise money in a nine-month period before the election.  Also, there is an issue of attorneys contributing money who appear before these judges, and the question of whether minority candidates would be at a disadvantage.
 
Here in New York County, our Party’s judiciary committee has sent out invitations to the heads of some thirty-odd bar associations, law groups, community organizations, and good government groups soliciting them to designate a panelist who is essentially not connected with politics or a candidate.  This panel will review incumbent Supreme Court Justices Angela Mazzarelli and Joan Lobis and Civil Court Judge (county-wide seat) Jane Solomon who are all running for re-election as well as any other incumbent Civil Court Judges standing unopposed for re-election in district seats where the district leaders aren’t forming a local screening panel.  Perry Galler, managing partner at Phillips Nizer, has been chosen to serve as the independent, merit screening panel administrator.
. MAY 6TH SPRING YARD SALE 

Please come to the Third Annual W.102ND / 103RD Sts. Block Association Spring Yard Sale  scheduled for Saturday, May 6 from 10 am to 5 pm on W. 103rd Street between West End Ave. and Riverside Dr.  Rain date is Sunday May 7.  Admission is free. To reserve a space as a vendor, see the form and rules at www.w102-103blockassn.org. The vendor fee is $50.

THREE PARKS CLUB MEMBERS

News and Announcements

Three Parks member  Deborah Thomas

is appearing in
Don’t Let the Word “Opera”

 Make You A.F.R.A.I.D.
Tues. eves Apr. 18, 25 and May 9
The Brooklyn Lyceum, 227 Fourth Ave. (at Pres. St.)
More info. At www.SusanStoderl.net
Condolences:
Our sincerest sympathies to Broadway Dems. District Leader Paula Diamond Roman on the recent death of her father.
We wish State Committeeman Bob Ginsberg a speedy recovery – get well soon Bob!






Why You Should Care a Lot about the Medicaid Problem

 


by Steve Strauss

Medicaid is the entitlement program that is consuming the State budget at a rapid pace.  On April 15th or whenever you pay your state taxes, 44 cents of every dollar you send to Albany will be spent on Medicaid!  New York’s Medicaid program spends $7.1 billion on nursing homes alone which is more than the next two highest states, California and Pennsylvania, together spend.  New York is also either the only state or one of maybe three states that requires counties and local governments to pay for 25% of the cost of the program.  This means that the State Legislature can expand Medicaid programs but only has to pay for 25% of the cost of that expansion.  The federal government pays 50% and the counties and cities pay the remaining 25%.

So, does this mean that I want to throw poor people off Medicaid, increase their deductibles and charge them higher co-pay?  Not at all.  We can reduce the growth in Medicaid in several ways with few impacts on the poor.  First, require a preferred prescription drug list just like practically every other employer-provided health insurance plan.  Second, close some of the empty hospital and nursing home beds.  Three out of every ten hospital beds in NY State are empty on a typical day.  The health care unions have some problems with this one since they lose jobs.  Well, let’s develop retraining programs and other solutions to the jobs aspect of this cost savings.  Third, intensively manage the small number of highly expensive medical cases.  Fourth, allow more home-based care of the frail elderly to keep them out of nursing homes.

By curbing the explosive growth in Medicaid we can free up funds for education, SUNY and CUNY, transportation, mental health care programs, additional State DEC enforcement agents, a few more Supreme Court judges and other good ideas.  Learn more at www.fixalbany.com.

Albany’s Baby Steps toward Reform

 

by Steve Strauss

As I write this piece the State Legislature is rather frantically pushing forward to pass a budget by the mandated April 1st deadline for the first time in 21 years.  Bowing to growing pressure over the non-democratic practices of the past, Majority Leader Bruno and Speaker Silver were forced to open up the process in two ways.  First, the two leaders and the Governor have held regular budget discussions, not really negotiations, in public with the minority leaders of both houses in attendance.  Assemblymember Nesbitt and State Senator Paterson are at least able to chime in with ideas, suggestions and opinions from their members.  The budget ground rules such as total overall spending and total revenue have generally been decided in these sessions.

The other big change is that the Assembly and State Senate have held public conference committees to try and negotiate differences on spending, revenue raising, priorities, etc.  The conference committees were given spending targets and some managed to come to agreement and others did not, primarily in health care (Medicaid) and education.  The conference committee chairs then had to give public reports to the leadership and senior members of the Legislature.  That committee was referred to as “the mother ship”.

 Now that Committee chairs have received a small taste of reform it’s unlikely that Bruno and Silver will ever be able to curb this process.  It’s still far from the more open and democratic process used in Washington.  Albany still has very few floor votes on bills that are not already decided before they come to the floor.  Amendments from the minority party in either house are not really allowed to be voted on and decisions about overall spending and revenue numbers are decided either in the closed party conferences or by the leadership without public committee and floor votes.  Much, much more reform of process and more openness in decision making is needed before our State Legislators will be true representatives.
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Please pay your 2006 dues by filling out the form below and bringing it to the next meeting or by mailing it with your check to:
Three Parks Independent Democrats

Cathedral Station P.O. Box 1316
New York, N.Y. 10025
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_______________________________________________________________________________________
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Name_______________________ Date___________________
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Phone (H)___________________ (W)____________________

Email______________________________________________

(  Check here if you prefer to receive the newsletter via email.
Please make out all checks to “Three Parks Independent Democrats - Dues 2006"

  
Three Parks Independent Democrats

Cathedral Station P.O. Box 1316

New York, NY 10025
Next Meeting

Wednesday   April 19, 2006

The race to replace State Senator David Paterson

NYS SENATE, 30TH DISTRICT CANDIDATES
Former Manhattan Borough President 



C. Virginia Fields

Former NYC Councilmember and Dep Majority Leader 
Bill Perkins











Ruben Vargas



            Also  
NYS Controller Alan Hevesi

Assemblymember Daniel O’Donnell

Update on Rezoning the West Side










